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January 28, 2025

RE: City Council's Notice of Termination (RIO GRANDE VALLEY HUMANE SOCIETY)
Dear Ms. Maldonado:

This letter follows the action taken by the City Council at the City Council Meeting held on
January 27, 2025 at the Mission City Council Chambers. Specifically, the City Council voted to
terminate the Contract for Operation of Mission Animal Shelter with Rio Grande Valley Humane
Society.

As a requirement of the Mission Animal Shelter Contract (dated January 30, 2023), Section IX
provides the right to terminate the contract with a 30-day written notice of termination.

After careful consideration, the City Council has decided to terminate contract within 60-day,
which is set to expire on March 29, 2025. As a result, the decision reflects our current evaluation
of the City’s needs and strategic direction. All terms and obligations with Rio Grande Valley
Humane Society Contract, shall terminate 60 days from the date of this letter.

We want to take this opportunity to thank you and your team for the dedication and service you

have delivered during the term of our contract. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any
questions or require further clarification during this transition period.

Respectfully,

g

Mike R. Perez
City Manager
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